Dr. Dindar Zebari

KRG Coordinator Office for International Advocacy (OCIA)

Erbil Kurdistan Region of Iraq

E-mail: dindar.zebari@gov.krd
(Plaats, datum)
Dear Dr. Zebari,

I wish to express my concern about activists and journalists Sherwan Sherwani, Guhdar Zebari, Hariwan Issa, Ayaz Karam and Shvan Saeed. On 28 April 2021, the Court of Appeal upheld the six-year prison sentence against them, confirming the charges, which include “receiving money from the consulates of the USA and of Germany”, “sending sensitive information to foreign entities” and “cooperating with the Kurdistan Workers’ Party (PKK)”.

On 16 February 2021, the Erbil Criminal Court sentenced the five journalists and activists to six years in prison after a flagrantly unfair trial mired with serious allegations of torture and other ill-treatment and based on apparently trumped-up charges. Since their sentencing, the five men had gone on hunger strike to protest their detention conditions. Throughout their detention, the five activists and journalists were forcibly disappeared, some for more than three months.

In light of the above, I urge you to immediately and unconditionally release Sherwan Sherwani, Guhdar Zebari, Hariwan Issa, Ayaz Karam and Shvan Saeed, immediately take all steps to ensure their unjust conviction is quashed or overturned, and ensure a prompt and effective investigation into the allegations of torture and other ill-treatment with a view to holding perpetrators accountable and providing redress to them. 
Thank you for your attention. I am looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
